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Winter AEC Internship in Summary – By Amanda Wiebush 

 

First, a huge thank you to Alta (and an extra 
special thanks to Maura and Onno) for the 
opportunity to intern and ski at Alta during winter 
break from my graduate studies at the University 
of Oregon.  I am truly grateful for the opportunity 
to contribute to Alta’s sustainability goals, 
increase my professional skills, AND ski—all of my 
favorite things wrapped up into one amazing 
experience! 

Alta’s dedication to sustainability and the triple-bottom line inspired my learning goals for the 
internship.  By helping collect the data for the annual greenhouse gas inventory, I learned how to 
convert information from electricity and gas bills into carbon dioxide equivalent measurements.  I 
learned that the very act of conducting a greenhouse gas inventory isn’t just good for the planet, 
it’s good for business too. It provides opportunities to cut energy costs by finding and correcting 
inefficiencies.  I analyzed mid-mountain water usage data and communicated the results and the 
importance of water conservation in an internal report.  I compiled green curriculum ideas for the 
Alta School and learned about Alta’s ecology by writing newsletter articles, skiing with the rangers, 
and rubbing elbows with Maura and members of Alta’s stellar Green Team. I even got to travel 
back to Utah to attend the Intermountain Sustainability Summit in early March.  As a bonus, Alta’s 
epic terrain, snow, and local skiers pushed my skiing to new limits.   
 

I couldn’t possibly tire of the views from Alta Ski Lifts, and for many more reasons, I hope to 
return.  One of my favorite things about Alta is the enthusiasm for Alta’s sustainability initiatives.  I 
think you all recognize what a special place you’ve got here and I encourage you all to continue 
doing your part to protect it.  May the powder days keep coming! 

Greener Groomers – By Ford Hebard 
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This winter the Alta Ski Area Grooming Team 
demoed the first CNG (compressed natural gas) 
snowcat in the United States.  The snowcat 
(designed by PistenBully, Hardstaff and Infinite 
Technologies) combines the traditional diesel 
engine with CNG technology to create a snowcat 
that is more efficient and emits less particulates 
and greenhouse gas emissions including Carbon 
Dioxide, Carbon Monoxide, Nitrous Oxides, 
Hydrocarbons at the exhaust tailpipe than 
traditional diesel engines.   

“It was neat to try out and we are always looking for ways to be more efficient” commented Buck 
Boley, Vehicle Maintenance Assistant Supervisor, about the dual fuel system which saves around 
two gallons of diesel for each operating hour.  An annual reduction for a single CNG cat comes in at 
a whopping 1.6 tons for Carbon Dioxide, .45 tons reduction of Nitrogen Oxide, and .07 tons 
reduction in particulate matter. The new CNG cat also meets all the same performance standards 
as the traditional diesel cats, which are already in use. Currently there are several CNG cats in 
operation in Europe and as CNG technology begins to filter its way to the United States this type of 
hybrid vehicle will become economically feasible and make a larger presence on U.S. ski slopes.  
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